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LETTER FROM DEPUTY HEADTEACHER 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I hope this newsletter finds you well and that you have all had a lovely weekend, enjoying the continued mild weather.  School continues to 
be a hive of busyness and exciting learning opportunities.  Children in Year 6 had the opportunity to visit Blenheim’s Autumn Fest Launch 
Day last Thursday ahead of it opening to the public over the weekend.  They had a great time!  Children also celebrated European Day of 
Languages last week. Classes learnt about languages and cultures around the world, and we celebrated the diversity of languages spoken by 
children in our school. The work produced in each phase was inspired by two books: 'Welcome to our World' (EYFS & KS1) and 'Children of 
the World' (KS2).  We will share our work with our partner school in Rome, where children are also reading 'Children of the World'. 
 

 
 
This week, children in Key Stage 1 will be visiting the Cotswold Wildlife Park to support their work in science.  Their topic this term is ‘Around 
Our World’ and they will be finding out about where the different animals are native to in the world.  We will share pictures in next week’s 
newsletter.    
 
Celebrating Black History Month (October 2023) 
Cited from B:M2023 UK: Black History Month 2023 is a momentous occasion to recognise and celebrate the 
invaluable contributions of black people to British society.  Black people have always been at the forefront of social 
justice movements, fighting against oppression and paving the way for change. However, despite their countless 
contributions to society, the achievements of black women have too often been overlooked or forgotten. That is 
why, this year, B:M2023 have chosen to follow the theme of ‘Saluting Our Sisters’ and are encouraging schools to 
celebrate the exceptional achievements of black women.  The theme of ‘Saluting our Sisters’ highlights the crucial role 
that black women have played in shaping history, inspiring change, and building 
communities. This year’s celebration will showcase pioneering black women who have made 
remarkable contributions to literature, music, fashion, sport, business, politics, academia, 
social and health care, and more – children within their phases will be finding out more about 
the lives of significant individuals over the month and share/present their learning with other 
classes. 
 

For further information, please to visit the following website:  
https://www.blackhistorymonth.org.uk/article/section/news/black-history-month-
resource-pack-2023/  
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World Mental Health Day 2023: Tuesday 10th October 
World Mental Health Day aims to spread awareness about mental health and the importance of looking after it! 
The day is a chance for everybody to talk about mental health and emphasise how important it is to reach out if 
you’re struggling. The day was first celebrated in 1992 at the initiative of the World Federation for Mental Health, 
an organisation that advocates mental health education worldwide!  As we do every year, we will be celebrating 
this in school by further supporting our PSHE and RSE Curriculum work by raising awareness of this extremely 
important issue in an age-appropriate way.  The theme for 2023, set by the World Foundation of Mental Health, is 
‘Mental health is a universal human right’.   
 
Our School Library 
It has been wonderful to have some parent volunteers in school over the past few weeks helping to give our library a little bit of TLC, a tidy 
up and catalogue some books that have been donated to the school.  You have been like ‘magical fairies’, working very hard, and we very 
much appreciate the support you are giving to the school.  Both staff and pupils are thankful of your generosity with the time you have 
committed to helping us. 
 
Parents Evening & Parent Workshops 
You should already have the dates in your diary for the forthcoming Parents Evening on Tuesday 17th and Thursday 19th October 2023, which 
will be an opportunity to hear from your child’s class teacher about how well they have settled into the new school year.  As promised, we 
can now confirm the dates of our English Workshops that will take place next week.  We hope to see you then.  If you are unable to attend, 
please do not worry, because we will ensure the supporting presentation will be shared with parents via the school’s website.  Live bookings 
for Parents Evening will be available from 6.30pm on Wednesday 4th October. 
 

English Parent Workshop  Maths Parent Workshop 

Phase Date  Phase Date 

KS1: Years 1 & 2 Tuesday 10th October @ 2.15pm  KS1: Years 1 & 2 Tuesday 14th November @ 2.15pm 

KS2: Years 3 & 4 Wednesday 11th Octoer @8.50am  KS2: Years 3 & 4 Tuesday 7th November @8.50am 

KS2: Years 5 & 6 Tuesday 10th October @ 8.50am  KS2: Years 5 & 6 Wednesday 8th November @ 8.50am 

 
There will be a combined EYFS English/Maths be Parent Workshop after October half-term break which we will confirm with you very soon. 
 
Following the positive feedback received by many of our parents about the Class Curriculum Celebration Assemblies we held during the last 
academic year, we are planning to continue with this wonderful opportunity to invite you into school for the children to share their learning 
with you.  We know how much you enjoyed being in school and we hugely value these opportunities for the children to share their learning 
and schoolwork with you.  These will begin after Christmas, yes, I’ve said it!  CHRISTMAS! This gives the children plenty of time to settle into 
the year and their classes – and the second half of the Autumn Term is always a busy one with nativities and carol services.  Dates for our 
Christmas events will be confirmed in next week’s newsletter. 
 
 
Many thanks for your continued support – it is always a pleasure to see so many of you at the school gates at the start and end of the school 
day.  Do come and say hello if you haven’t had a chance to yet this term. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Anna Poole  
Deputy Headteacher 

 
Safeguarding Children Updates: 
What to do if you have concerns about a child 
If you have any concerns about a child relating to Safeguarding, please get in touch with one of our Safeguarding Leads immediately by 
contacting the school directly on 01993 812209 or by email safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk 
 
If you are unable to speak to a member of our Designated Safeguarding Team at school and have a safeguarding concern, please contact the 
Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) directly who will be able to advise you. 
If you have a concern about a child, please call MASH on 0345 050 7666.  

 
NSPCC Updates for Parents and Families 
The NSPCC have updated some of their guidance on supporting children with mental health issues. Please 
follow the links to some very useful pages on their website. 
 
Child Mental Health: click here  
 
The Safeguarding Network: click here 
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https://safeguarding.network/content/safeguarding-resources/specific-risks-children-additional-needs/mental-health/


Collective Worship Weekly Theme 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hedgehog Club Halloween Activity Days at Hailey Community Wood from 9.30am -

3.30pm. 

25th and 26th October 2023 

Come and spend a day outdoors playing, building and exploring. We will be building dens, bug hunting, natural craft activities, using tools 

and knives and lighting fires.  There will also be some Halloween potion making, broomstick racing and pumpkin carving. Hot drinks, squash 

and campfire snacks available all day. Open to 5-11 year olds. 

It costs £37 per child. There is an option of earlier drop off from 8.30pm and late pick up, up to 5pm. (Extra £10 cost) 

Booking is through the website www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk 

Contact: thehedgehogclub123@gmail.com  
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Weekly Online Safety Guidance: 
 

 
 
 
 



Weekly Mental Health & Wellbeing Guidance: 
 

 
  



 


